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November, 2022
Dear President and Members
The Honorable President 
Members of the City Council
c/o Natawna Austin, Executive Secretary
409 City Hall
Baltimore, MD 21202


RE: City Council Bill 22-0292– Elected Officials Retirement System - Benefits – 
                                                    Eligibility

Dear President and Members
           
You have requested that the Law Department to review City Council Bill 22-0292 for form and legal sufficiency. The bill is for the purpose of modifying certain provisions of the Elected Officials’ Retirement System (EORS) of the City of Baltimore relating to eligibility for service retirement benefits and deferred vested benefits. The bill is being introduced to coordinate the eligibility requirements for retirement benefits with the term limits proposed in a Charter amendment petition that is on the ballot for the 2022 General Election. Since the need for this change to the EORS only exists if the Charter amendment is successful, this bill is contingent on the ratification of the term limits Charter amendment.
Art. II Sec. 24 of the City’s express powers provides that the Mayor and City Council may by ordinance provide for a general system of pensions and retirement benefits. Pursuant to this authority the City Council may restrict the terms of and restrictions on admission to a retirement system. Changing the years of service eligibility requirement as proposed Bill 22-0292 is consistent with this authority.
City Council Bill 22-0292 is consistent with the powers of the City Council under Art. II, Sec.24 of the City’s express powers.
Accordingly, the Law Department can approve the bill for form and legal sufficiency.


                                                  Sincerely yours,
                                                           [image: ]
   	Elena R. DiPietro
                                                         Chief Solicitor




   



   Cc:  Natasha Mehu, Director MOGR
          Matthew Stegman, President’s Office
          Nikki Thompson, President’s Office            
          Nina Themelis, MOGR
          Hilary Ruley, Chief Solicitor
          Victor Tervala, Chief Solicitor
          Ashlea Brown, Chief Solicitor
          Dereka Bolden, Assistant Solicitor
          Michele Toth, Assistant Solicitor
          Avery Aisenstark
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